
Jamestown PTSA 
Meeting 

Monday, June 14, 2021 
 

The PTSA meeting was called to order at 6:02PM by Beth Kluger.  The meeting was 
held via Zoom.  A quorum was achieved at 6:20PM. 
 
In attendance: Cindy Carlson, Gina O’Brien, Alisa Smith, Beth Kluger, Sally Berger, 
Laura Lilly, Howard Townsend, Traci Wagner, Francie Teer, Karen Talley 
 
Principal’s Update: There will be orientations for each grade level before next school 
year begins.  Freshman class will be the regular JHS Orientation, Soph class will 
address PSAT and course choices, Jr class will be SAT and Post-secondary options 
and Srs will be on leadership.  Dates TBD.  There will also by a Parent University 
again this year.  Most likely, due to Covid regulations, they will be held in sessions 
that students/parents will sign up to attend.    (Side note: Francie Teer to try and set 
up membership table during Parent University) 
 
Also, this is the 25th Anniversary of JHS there is a Committee planning events to 
most likely include Kick Off in August, Homecoming and a Reunion in June.  They are 
working on a vision of what the next 25 years should be and how do we make that 
happen. 
 
Covid regulations for next year are not yet known but definitely a 5 day school week.  
Trying to keep tent in courtyard to allow outdoor eating options even in rain.   
 
Only major school facility upgrade over summer is to the kitchen.  School open Mon-
Thur 8-4 over summer break. 
 
President’s Report: Beth Kluger welcomed all and gave a big “thank you” to all who 
have taken new positions this year.  Minutes were presented but no quorum present 
so no voting on them.    
 
In process of adding co-chairs for some positions especially those that are chaired 
by Senior parents.   Still need Beautification Chair and Co’s for Mini Grants, 
Reflections, Volunteer Coordinator. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Karen Talley shared the May Treasurer’s Report.  Includes 
Amazon Smile income and Scholarships money expense.   Outstanding income is 
check from Blaze fundraiser in May.    
 
There is a $2 a month Bank Fee so looking at moving account to TowneBank after 
audit to avoid the fee.    Audit TBD in early July. 
 
Cindy Carlson update on Mini-Grants: no $ spent this year due to CARES funding. 
 



Francie Teer update on membership: Try to reach more people where they are and 
see if we can work out a way to sign up on the spot at events like Parent University 
etc… 
 
QUORUM reached at 6:20PM.  Francie Teer made motion to accept minutes and 
Karen Tally seconded.  The minutes were approved. 
 
PTAC- Beth updated that the President should be the representative at this so she 
will do both. 
 
Laura Lilly update on Scholarship:  Sally Berger is the new Chair and she will be up 
to speed by August. 
 
Traci Wagner update on Sr Class Event: working on a date to discuss more once 
school is out. 
 
Coffee Cart: Gina O’Brien and Donna Rossfield both are excited and hoping to be in 
person for next year. 
 
Social Media will continue to by done by Vicki and hope to have Student Reps help. 
 
Old Business: Francie Teer is parent rep on the 25th Anniversary Committee and 
they would possibly like PTSA to partner on an event next year.  Possibly need to 
add a Line Item to Budget for this?  Try to get sponsors?   
 
New Business: none 
 
Beth thanked all for attending and hope to see everyone in person next school year! 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:27PM on Zoom. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Laura M Lilly 
 
 
 


